
 

NOTICE OF COMPLAINT 

 
 

October 7, 2022 

ICMS #: 2022-0901        

 

On October 7, 2022, the OPO received an online complaint.  

The complainant alleges: i went to the  concert at the  
on  and officer  followed me inside & took my photo after 
i videoed her and a colleague outside the theater. this was aggressive, inappropriate, and 
unprofessional. i told her i would file a complaint against her & the  
asked me to leave (i received a refund). this is because  around and asks  

 to have his officers & detectives not cooperate with me as  subjects me to its 
systematic abuse. the  acts as  surrogate and wrongfully depicts me 
in the wrong. law enforcement is to remain fair and balanced at all times - not political and 
skewed for the well-connected. this episode was another shameful display of authoritative 
abuse & arrogance APD target me with for  and the help the area businesses afford 
this matter vis a vis their own corrupt, bad actions.  

 
 

 
  

 
 

 

 notice of complaint is a request for Internal Affairs to initiate an investigation to 
determine if the employee conduct is within compliance of APD policy, Civil Service 
Rules, and Municipal Civil Service Rules. 

 

 




